22-JUL-2008 11:03 DIT. K1..FOSTEL 0213860781 P. 01

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATION AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA
DIRECTORATE GENERAL OF POSTS AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Toswands the ndoncodan Tuformation Soctety

MCIT JI. Medan Merdeka Barat 17 Jakarta 10110 Telp.: 6221-3835031, 3838959 Faxas: 8221 3860754, 3860781 www.postel.go.id

- ——e e

Jakarta, 22 July 2009

Dr. Eun-Ju Kim

Head of ITU Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific
89/2 Chaengwattana Road, Laksi

Bangkok 10210

Thailand

Fax : +66 2 574 9328

ourRef : 3% -MIDJPT 6./Kominfor7/2009

Subject : Update of preparations for [TU RDF 2009

Dear Dr. Kim,

As we are aware that the ITU-D Regional Development Forum (RDF) for the Asia
Pacific Region “NGN and Broadband: Opportunities and Challenges” will be held in
Yogyakarta from 27 to 29 July 2009 soon. In line with the forum, we are pleased to
inform you that the preparations for the upcoming forum are progressing well. We have
been coordinating with the ITU Area Office Jakarta regarding the hotel reservation,
accommodation and other arrangements for the forum. So far, we have received 45
registrations of international participants and around 70 participants consisting of
various entities in Indonesia.

Taking into account the security concern, we assure you that the Indonesian
Government has seriously carried out maximum measures by tightening security
procedure and appropriate precautions to secure the organization of international
events, including ITU RDF 2009. We do hope that the delegates could reap and share
the benefits from this forum.

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support and assistance
for the ITU RDF 2009 and look forward to meeting you in Yogyakarta.

g %M:x you for your kind attention and cooperation.
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cc. 1. Director General of Posts and Telecommunications
2. Mr, Sami Al Basheer, Director of BDT, ITU



